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90 Seconds with the Principal - Genius Hour 
Have you heard your child speak about genius hour this term? Would you like to learn 
more about this? Check out our 90 seconds with the Principal this week. 
 

Genius Hour 
So what is Genius Hour? 
This is time set aside each week for students to explore an area of their own interest. 
It is an opportunity for students to create their own project where they develop a 
driving question, do some research and explore their interest and then finally share 
their new learning with others. As you know we are an Inquiry based school, this 
means that students inquire into their learning, they explore, question, sift and sort 
through information, they reflect on their insights and they share their learning with 
others. We use this model in all areas of the curriculum and for the first time at MTP 
students get to choose what it is they learn about. 
 
We asked the students to complete a passion survey so that we as teachers could 
gauge the general topics our students wanted to explore and we have grouped them 
based on these results. There are 5 general areas: Technology, Science, Literacy, 
Creative Arts and Sports. Within these groups there are students from Kindergarten 
through to year 6. All staff participate during this time including Mrs Devlin and Mrs 
Stennett. Students are very excited about having choice in their learning and being 
given the chance to work with students from other grades. 
 

Farewell Mrs Baird 
As you know, Mrs Megan Baird has been appointed Principal of St Paul the Apostle, 
Winston Hills. Our students will be officially farewelling Mrs Baird with a short prayer 
liturgy on Thursday 29th November at 11.05am. All parents are warmly invited to join 
us for this liturgy as we wish Mrs Baird all the very best of luck in her new role. 
 

Swimming Trials 
Yesterday afternoon Mrs Thompson as well as MTP staff and parent volunteers ran 
the MTP swimming trials for those students in Years 2 to Year 5 for the 2019 Zone 
Swimming Carnival. Thank you to all those who participated and thank you to Mrs 
Rachael Thompson for your hard work and organisation. 
 

Uniform - Blue socks and white socks 
Recently we have had a focus on students wearing their uniform with pride. We ask 
that girls wear white socks and boys wear blue socks that rest above the ankle bone. 
On sports days all students are permitted to wear white sports socks for sweat 
absorption and extra cushioning for their growing feet. A reminder that girls hair 
needs to be tied back with an elastic and can have ribbons that are the school 
colours. In summer the top button on all shirts is to be left undone to help student’s 
bodies regulate their body temperature particularly on hot days. 

 

Welcome Kindergarten 2019 
Over the past two weeks we have been involved in our Kindergarten Orientation 
program. It has been great to meet the many new families joining our community. Our 
current Year 5 students were very excited to meet the buddy they will be working 
with next year. Thank you to the generous parents who have hosted morning tea for 
the new families to our school whilst their child participates in the Orientation 
Workshops. 
 

WHS - The ducks! 
A friendly reminder from our resident ducks on site that you please be cautious when 
driving on the roads - children and ducks crossing!! 

“Works of love are always works of 

peace.” 

St  Mother Teresa of Kolkata 

Important Dates: 
• Wednesday, 28th November 

Kindergarten 2019 Orientation 
Session—8:35am-10:30am 
 

• Thursday, 29th November 
Farewell morning tea for Mrs Baird 
 

• Monday, 3rd December 
MTP Colour Challenge Fun Day 
 

• Wednesday, 5th December 
Celebration of Learning 

4:30pm—6:00pm 
 

Parent University 

6:00pm-7:00pm 

 

• Thursday, 6th December 
Year 6 Graduation—St Patrick’s 
Cathedral, Parramatta 

 

• Friday, 7th December 
2018 Parent Helpers Morning Tea 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Save the Date: 
 

• Thursday, 13th December 
MTP Christmas Concert 

Tuckshop-2-U 
“In purchasing your child’s tuckshop order 

online through Tuckshop2U, you are 

contracting directly with the supplier. You 

are responsible for checking that the 

ingredients of what you order are not 

incompatible with your child’s sensitivities or 

health issues. Please ensure you check the 

disclaimers in the supplier's website. If in 

doubt you should contact the supplier.”  

90 Seconds with the Principal 

Watch Video 

https://tuckshop2u.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Mother.Teresa.Primary/videos/261988664498994/


 

 

 

Thank you parent volunteers 
We would like to thank all of our amazing parents who help us out in so many ways - library assistants, reading helpers, 
hosting morning tea for our new parents to MTP and Kindergarten PE helpers. We appreciate your time and support. As a 
way of showing our appreciation we would like to invite any parents or carers who have helped out at our school in any 
capacity this year to join us for a parent helpers morning tea on Friday 7th December at 10.15am. 
 

PRC News 
A huge thank you to our two parent representatives who have attended meetings every term to represent our school at the 
Parramatta Diocesan Parent Representative Council. Each term Jodie Skinner and Anna Nicolas have been part of the 
discussion about priorities in our Diocese and the future of Catholic Education. Last week Anna and Jodie attended an 
evening at St Luke's at Marsden Park. Greg Miller, the Principal of St Luke’s discussed ideas, some of which may be very 
familiar for members of our own community, about the future of Catholic Education. Greg discussed a ‘new normal’ for 
schooling; three foundational rules about respecting self, others and the environment, the importance of communication 
between home and school, learning through play and inquiry. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Second Hand Uniforms - Facebook Group 
In response to parent requests for a communication channel for parents to sell or donate second hand uniforms, Jodie 

Skinner has volunteered to organise a closed Facebook group. Jodie and Mrs Devlin will be the regulators of the group with 

conditions of use detailed below: 

• This is to assist parents in buying/swapping/selling second hand uniforms only. No school discussions. 

• Uniforms must be clean, no stains, holes or fraying and in good condition. No socks, shoes, hats or hair items. 

• MTP or Admin of this page are in no way responsible for purchases 

• No money is to be transacted via children. 

• Please arrange collection/payment from Parent to Parent. Suggest direct deposit. 

• Please add a photo of uniform (no photos of children wearing), with size of item. 

• Please keep prices realistic. No “make an offer” listings. 

• Please comment sold if you would like to purchase. Please comment sold pending if you would like to ask a question. 

This is a closed group and parents will need to request access to become a member. Search facebook MTP - Second Hand 
Uniforms. https://m.facebook.com/groups/230475380863221  

Important Dates: 
• Year 6 Fun Day - Tuesday, 18th December 

• Year 6 Reflection Day - Thursday, 6th December 

• Year 6 Graduation Mass - Thursday, 6th December 6pm 

• Christmas Concert - Kindergarten to Year 6 - Thursday, 13th December 6pm 

• New Students to MTP 2019 Years 1-6 Orientation Afternoon Wednesday, 12th December 1.30pm 

• Mother Teresa Colour Challenge Day (new date) - Monday, 3rd December 

• Last day of the year for students in 2018 will be Wednesday, 19th December 

https://m.facebook.com/groups/230475380863221


 

 

I was hungry. And you gave me something to eat. I was thirsty. And you gave m e something to drink. I was a stranger. And you 
invited me in. I needed clothes. Matt 25:35 

This gospel story is often used for the Feast of Mother Teresa. St Teresa of Kolkata 
took these words of Jesus into the depths of her heart and they changed her forever. 
Jesus’s parents were forced to flee their land in the middle of the night to escape 
persecution and violence. They lived in a strange land, reliant on the hospitality of 
strangers. We are called to live this in our own time and in our own local community. 
Families that have had to leave all behind to seek safety for their families.  

We begin our Christmas Appeal by asking for donations of essential food and goods 
for the Jesuit Refugee Centre in Westmead. See the list below- bold items are in the 
most demand. We thank you for your amazing generosity, every donations makes a 
difference and spreads the Gospel to those longing to hear Good News.  

Maria Boyd REC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

News In Sport: 
Congratulations to our Stage 3 Girls and Boys Basketball teams for their 
recent participation in the Diocesan Basketball gala day held at Cambridge 
Park Wednesday 7th of November. Both teams demonstrated school and 
team spirit throughout the day. Well done to all those who participated.   

Caitlin (Year 3) and Jonathan (Year 4) competed in 
the Diocesan Gymnastics Competition at Sydney 
Gymnastics and Aquatics centre on 16th 
November. The students competed in a series of 
gymnastics events including floor routine, mini 
tramp, static and vault. Both students performed very well: Jonathon was awarded first place in the vault 
event, and Caitlin scored a judges score of silver in three events and gold in one event. A big thank you 
to Mr Ryan for taking the time to be acting Team Manager on the day.     

2019 Parramatta Diocesan Team Sports Trials 
Sport registrations will open in November for 2019 trials. Any primary students enrolled in Years 5 and 6 in 2019 are invited to 
participate in the Parramatta Diocesan Team Sport Trials during Term One & Two in 2019. It is important to note that these trials 
are generally for those children who display an above average ability and/or have representative experience in their chosen 
sport. While teams are open in age it is strongly recommended that only children of a representative standard in Years 5 & 6 in 
2019 be invited to attend. Parramatta Diocesan trials will be held in the following sports: AFL (boys), Cricket (B&G), Diving 
(B&G), Hockey (B&G), Football (B&G), Golf (B&G), Netball (girls), Rugby League (11yrs & Opens), Rugby Union (boys), Softball 
(B&G), Touch (B&G). To be eligible for selection for these trials, an Online Team Registration Form must be completed that can 
be accessed via the website www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au. This online form is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST for the 
2019 Parramatta Diocesan Primary Sport Team trials. Parents may complete this form to attend a selection trial. One form is to 
be completed per child, per individual sport. Each sport has its own criteria; therefore, it is imperative that the correct form is 
completed. Please note that your online registration is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST ONLY and MUST be approved by the 
child's school. In order for the child to attend the nominated trial or event this may come down to the discretion of the school as 
to who is selected to attend the trial. In some sports only 2 students per school can be nominated. All fields and especially 
‘Representative Experience’ MUST be completed. Under no circumstances will a child be eligible to trial if the Online Registration 
Form has not been completed and approved by the school by the closing date. Detailed information can be found on the 
website: www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au. 
 

Food items: 
• Basmati Rice                                                                     

• Pasta - Spaghetti or Penne       

• Cooking Oil (Olive, Vegetable etc) - 500ml or 1L 

• Instant Noodles                                                                 

• Long life UHT milk ( 1L)  

• Tinned Tuna ( smaller tins preferred) 

• Tinned Fruit                                                                                                                                                                                                        

• Tinned Corn      

• Tinned Vegetables                                                               

• Tinned Chickpeas   

• Red Kidney beans 

• Dried lentils  

• Black and green tea bags  

• Instant Coffee  

• Biscuits  

• Curry powder and spices  

• Salt  

• Sugar  

• Flour  

Toiletries 
• Toothpaste 

• Toothbrushes 

• Shampoo 

• Conditioner 

• Sanitary Pads or Napkins NOT tampons 

• Razors and Shaving Foam                                                                                                      

• Deodorant – Male & Female  

• Soap 

 

 
 

 

• Coles or Woolworths vouchers can also be 
donated - $20 vouchers preferred 



 

 

Celebrating more great writing! 
 
 

Christmas Poem 
Celine M - Year 4 

 (words and illustration) 
 

Christmas is the time of year 
Where people get together and cheer 

This is Jesus’ special day 
Because of Mary’s wonderful way 

Christmas time makes me feel 
I should do a Christmas time appeal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

The Other Year 4 Poem 
 

Christmas Tree 
Matthew J - Year 4 

 
The proud Christmas tree stands tall 

when the wind comes blowing through the open window 
it starts to wave and dance 

the Christmas lights twinkle like the night sky stars 
Under the Christmas tree lies beautiful presents 

as the star shines to lead us to hope, joy and kindness. 
 

 

Will you be here in 2019? 
As we prepare to plan for 2019, we are asking parents that if their child is not returning to school next year, could you please 

inform the office in writing or via email as soon as possible. As per CEDP Policy, ‘If a student leaves the school during a term, 

no refund will be made in respect of the remaining portion of that term unless a full term ’s notice in writing is given to the 

principal before removal of the student from school.’ 

 

COSHC Vacation Care 
Information on 2019 Summer Vacation Care has been sent via the Skoolbag App. Please see the message on Skoolbag. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


